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Board of Home Owners Association Belvédèrebos 

p/a Belvédèrebos 6 

2715VA Zoetermeer 

Zoetermeer, February 21, 2024 

 

Subject: Collection of bulky waste 

 

Dear residents, 

From March 1, 2024, the municipality will no longer collect bulky waste 

without individual residents requesting this online via 

https://zoetermeer.nl/afval-grofvuil 

 

On this website of the municipality of Zoetermeer you can also read all the rules and 

conditions that you must adhere to, such as: 

 

- Place the bulky waste at the presentation location before 7:30 am (this is the place where the mini  

  containers are presented or next to the underground containers). You are not allowed to put out  

  the bulky waste the night before. 

- You may have a maximum of 2m³ collected at a time. 

- Metal objects, white and brown goods (for example: television, computer, refrigerator, washing  

  machine) must be presented separately. 

- Tie long objects of up to 1.50 meters together in bundles. 

- Carpet must be cut into pieces and bundled. 

- Each part or bundle may not weigh more than 30 kilos. 

- Do not put bulky waste in boxes or plastic bags 

 

Residents who want to temporarily store their bulky waste in the bulky waste areas can 

request the key at number no. 29 upon presentation of proof of confirmation of application 

by the municipality. 

 

The municipality has indicated that they will monitor this more strictly. If no application is 

made, bulky waste will not be collected and applicants will be financially charged if 

quantities are exceeded. 

 

Let us all ensure that the rules are adhered to and that we are not faced with a situation 

where the municipality no longer collects the bulky waste. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

The board 
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